
  Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

      19 June 2011

The meeting was called to order at 0942 by Barbara Riddy.  20 Members and 4 Guests were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meetings
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 15 May 11 meeting be accepted.   

    Seconded by Mike Wilkey.                                                                                                Carried                                     
2.    Executive Meeting Report  
   The Executive considered a complaint from a Member regarding the move of his tied down aircraft without his knowledge or permission.  It was agreed that a written agreement regarding tied down aircraft is required.  The Executive will develop such an agreement for approval by the Members at the July meeting.  If approved, it is intended to have owners of tied down aircraft sign the agreement by the August meeting.  Members approved this plan.

An email will be sent to Ken Plant requesting an accounting for pop and beer machine sales.


The Chemainus Masonic Lodge sent the Club $100 for use of the Clubhouse for the Slim Pritchard BBQ in April.

The Executive approved the rent of a credit card processing machine for $40 per month plus fees on each transaction.  This will enable the purchase of Club items and food using credit or debit cards.  The rental will be a for a six-month trial.


The Secretary is sending thank-you letters to guest speakers.

Members approved the Executive’s recommendation to purchase two spare fuel pumps at a total cost of $400. 
3. Financial

Net income for April      -$11,117.60

Net income year-to-date    $6,541.96

The Treasurer’s monthly report for May was deferred until the next meeting.
Moved by Bob Lepschi: that the Treasurer’s report for April be accepted.   

            Seconded by Ray Bowerman.                                                                                      Carried   

Although final figures are not yet available, it looks like the Wings and Wheels event will result in a net profit to the Club of $4,000 to $5,000.  (This amount is not all cash – some is material.)

Moved by Ken Welte: that 50% of the vending machine profit during Wings and Wheels be donated to 205 Collishaw Air Cadet Squadron.  Seconded by Don Crocker.               Carried                                                                                      

Some leftover food from Wings and Wheels was donated to the Salvation Army.

            The possibility of a Wings and Wheels event in 2013 will be discussed at the July meeting.

If you have any pictures from Wings and Wheels please forward them to Barbara Riddy.

Members thanked all volunteers for the tremendous amount of effort they put into organizing Wings and Wheels.  Special thanks to Barbara Riddy for her efforts and for leading the charge.
4. Committee Reports
a. Building – Darrle Schlitz  (absent)  Nil                        
b.  Parking – Bob Lepschi  
 Bob reported that we have one vacant tie down spot and have room for two visitors.
c. Social –  Mike Wilkey 
The fly-out to Vargas Island on 2 July will start with breakfast at the Clubhouse.
d. Membership – Ken Griffith  (absent)
Moved by Mike Wilkey: that Membership applications from Riley LaLiberte, John Amy, Shannon Maurer, and Bob Leduc be accepted.   Seconded by Doug Sowden.            Carried       
Moved by Murray Welte: that a Membership application from Jacques du Toit be accepted subject to payment of fees.  Seconded by Bob Lepschi.                                               Carried                                                        

e. Av-Gass – Al Brust 
Submissions are welcome any time at avgas@email.com   
Al would particularly appreciate as article on the Canso, which is going to be flown to a museum in Oregon in the near future.

f.    Fuel – Al Brust. 
Fuel sold during May:  9,776 litres.

Fuel available as of 31 May 2011: 41,235 litres
There will be a fuel dump before 30 June.
5.        Announcements and Coming Events
a. Fly-ins:


June 24-26 Langley. COPA AGM.  Tim Cole.  604-299-0806  tcole@copanational.org

July 3 Texada Island Fly-in.  www.texada.org
July 16.  Pemberton Fly-in.  www.pembertonflyingclub.ca


July 16 Princeton.  Princeton Air Show. www.princetonairshow.ca

July 16-17 Nimpo Lake.  BC Floatplane Association AGM and Fly-in.  logan@xplornet.com

July 23. Friday Harbor Fly-in  http://portfridayharbor.org/port-news/2nd-annual-friday-harbor-airport-fly-in/

August 6 Nelson.  Annual Flight-fest.  cgrypma@gmail.com
August 13 Oliver.  Annual Fly-in Breakfast.  Aksala49@telus.net

-  Arlington Fly-in, Arlington, WA.  6-10 Jul  http://www.arlingtonflyin.org/

-  EAA Airventure, Oshkosh, WI.  25-31 Jul  http://www.airventure.org/

-  Abbotsford Air Show, Abbotsford.  12-14 Aug  http://www.abbotsfordairshow.com/

-  Reno Air Races. Reno, NV.  14-18 Sep  http://www.airrace.org/indexJS.php

-  AOPA Summit.  Hartford, Conn, 22-24 Sep  http://www.aopa.org/summit/
b. COPA Flight 91 business is conducted as part of the General meeting.  There will no longer be a separate meeting.
c. Doug Sowden reported that 7 kids were flown in the COPA for Kids event on the day after the Air Show.  The small number is likely due to uncertainties as to what events were cancelled following the accident at the Air Show.  He recommended that another event be held in the near future.

Moved by Doug Sowden: that COPA Flight 91 sponsor COPA for Kids event on 11 September.  Seconded by Murray Welte.                                                             Carried  
6. Old Business
a.   Bylaw Review


Moved by Bob Lepschi: that NFC Bylaws date reviewed in October 2010 be accepted in their entirety.   Seconded by Mike Wilkey.                                                                                     Carried   
  Secretarial Note:  the approved Bylaws will be published showing that they were approved on 19 June 2011.    

b. Upstairs Office

Several options are being considered.  If you have any suggestions or are aware of anyone      wanting office space please contact Barbara Riddy.   
c.
NFC Ray Erhart Memorial Bursary

Ken Welte was to have presented the award on 14 June, but he had to withdraw at the last minute due to illness.  The award was presented by an official from the Nanaimo Ladysmith Schools Foundation.
d.  257 Parallel Air Cadet Squadron
Doug Sowden reported that he attended the Squadron’s annual review, and that it was very well done.
7. New Business   Nil
8.
 Next Meeting Date
 17 July 2011
 Executive Meeting 0900
 General Meeting 0930
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Murray Welte: that the meeting be adjourned. 
          Seconded by Bob Lepschi.                                                                                                   Carried  


The meeting was adjourned at 1035.    
Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
Guest Speaker
Thanks to Sigmund Sort for his interesting presentation on Flying Training in the Canadian Forces.
    Thanks, as always, to those responsible for arranging the luncheon.
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